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Dear Mr. Taafe:

The Affected Property Assessment Report was received by the Texas Commission on

Environmental Quality (TCEQ) on June 21, 2018. The information submitted indicates that

concentrations of chemicals of concern in groundwater exceed residential health-based

standards for ingestion. In order to comply with the requirements of Section 26.408(b) of the

Texas Water Code, the TCEQ must notify all owners of private drinking water wells that may be

affected by this groundwater contamination.

The TCEQ requests that you immediately conduct a drinking water survey in accordance with

the TCEQ guidance document Preparation of a Drinking Water Survey Report (RC-428). Please

note that the Remediation Division requires that the applicable groundwater conservation

district be contacted to obtain information they may have on private drinking water wells

within the search area. Information pertaining to the location of the well, well construction

details, the well owner and users and other pertinent information provided by the groundwater
conservation distnct must be included'in a Drinking Water Survey Report. Additionally, the
report must document how and when the information was obtained.

Within seven days of receipt of this letter, please provide a written response that you intend to

comply with the above request. Your response must be submitted to the TCEQ by mail, email

to timothy. harlow@tceq.texas.gov or fax at (512) 239-3150 and must indicate the date that you

will provide the TCEQ with the above-referenced information within 30 days of the date of this

letter.

Please submit on paper copy and one electronic copy (on USB or disc) of the survey results as a

Drinking Water Survey Report along with a completed "Drinking Water Survey Report
Transmittal Form" to the TCEQ at the letterhead address using mail code number MC-127.

Preparation of a Drinking Water Survey Report (RC—428) can be found at

httDs: www.tceq.texas.gov remediation twc26 408.html. An additional copy of the materials

should be submitted in electronic format to the local TCEQ Region Office. The information in
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the reference block should be included in all submittals. Note that the electronic and hard

copies should be identical. complete copies. A Correspondence ID Form (TCEQ Form 20428)

must accompany each document submitted to the Remediation Division. and should be affixed

to the front of your submittal. The Correspondence ID Form helps ensure that your documents

are identified correctly and are routed to the applicable program for a timely response.

If we do not receive written acknowledgment that you will perform the survey or we do not

receive the Drinking Water Survey Report by the dates requested in this letter. the TCEQ will

use a state contractor to conduct the survey and may seek to recover from you the costs of

performing the survey.

Please call me at (512) 239-3150 or contact me by fax or e-mail if you have any questions

regarding this letter.

Sincerely.
t.

Tim Harlow, Project Manager
VCP-CA Section

Remediation Division

Texas Commission on Environmental Quality

TJH/mdh

cc: Mr. Eddy Vance. Waste Section Manager. TCEQ Region 1 Office, Amarillo

Mr. Erin Loyd. Terracon, 5827 50‘h Street, Suite 1. Lubbock, TX 79424


